TOWN OF MIDDLESEX
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE, that a public hearing will be held by the Town of Middlesex on
the 10th day of April, 2023, at 7:00 p.m., at the Middlesex Town Hall, 1216 Route 245, Middlesex,
New York, regarding the adoption of a Local Law of the Town of Middlesex for the year 2025,
entitled “New York State Department of Environmental Conservation Local Law for Flood Damage
Prevention”. This local law is designed to comply with the floodplain management requirements of
the National Flood Insurance Program contained in 44 CFR 60.3 (b, c, & d).

" Any person shall be entitled to be heard upon said proposed Local Law at such public hearing.
Copies of said proposed Local Law are available for review at the Town of Middlesex Town Hall,

1216 Route 245, Middlesex, New York.

This by Resolution of the Town Board of the Town of Middlesex.

Rebecca Moore, Town Clerk




